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IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING YOUR GP SURGERY – PLEASE READ CAREFULLY AND TAKE ACTION

19th July 2022
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Following on from our recent communication, we are writing to remind you that The Village Surgery in New Malden will close permanently on 18th August 2022. 

According to our records you have not yet re-registered with an alternative GP Practice. Please ensure you do so prior to the closure date.
(If you have recently registered elsewhere please disregard this reminder).  

The Care Quality Commission (CQC), which is the regulator of health and social care in England, cancelled the registration of the service providers at the surgery, which meant that they were no longer authorised to provide services there. For the last two months another local surgery, Groves Health, has been managing the services on a caretaking basis, but we are now asking all patients to register with neighbouring GP surgeries – of which there are several. This means that you, and all members of your household who are registered with The Village Surgery, should register with a new local GP surgery of your choice before 18 August 2022. 

To help you choose your new surgery, here is a list of local surgeries, all of which are currently accepting new patients.

	Surgery
	Address 
	Phone
	Website

	Holmwood Corner Surgery
	134 Malden Road, New Malden, KT3 6DR
	020 8942 0066
	www.holmwoodcornersurgery.co.uk


	Roselawn Surgery
	149 Malden Road, New Malden, KT3 6AA
	020 8949 0555
	www.roselawnsurgery.co.uk


	The Groves Medical Centre
	171 Clarence Ave, New Malden, KT3 3TX
	020 8336 6565
	www.thegrovesnhs.org


	Manor Drive Medical Centre
	3 The Manor Drive, Worcester Park, KT4 7LG
	020 8329 9920

	
www.manordrivemedicalcentre.co.uk



	Sunray Surgery
	97 Warren Drive South, Tolworth, KT5 9QD

	020 8330 4056
	www.sunraysurgery.nhs.uk 

	Fairhill Medical Practice
	81 Kingston Hill, Kingston Upon Thames, KT2 7PX
	020 8546 1407
	www.fairhill.gpsurgery.net


	Churchill Medical Centre
	Clifton Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6PG
	020 3727 2230
	www.churchillmedicalcentre.com



You can find out how to register at these surgeries by visiting their websites or calling the reception team if you do not have access to the internet. 

You can find more local GP surgeries by visiting the NHS website https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/find-a-gp, where you can enter your postcode and search for surgeries near to you. 


Once you have chosen your new GP surgery, you will need to contact the surgery to obtain a registration form, complete and return it. It may be possible to do this via their website. 

Repeat medication
If you take regular medication, please make sure you ask The Village Surgery for an adequate supply before registering with a new surgery, to avoid any disruption to your access to medication during the registration period. 

If you have further queries, you can contact the South West London Primary Care Team either by email at swlhcp.lon-pateng-sth@nhs.net or by telephone on 020 3880 0265. 

Yours sincerely 
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Katie Thomas
Deputy Director of Primary Care, SWL 
NHS South West London ICB
	[image: ]
Omid Gilanshah          
Deputy Director of Primary Care Transformation, Richmond and Kingston
NHS South West London ICB




High quality care for all, now and for future generations 
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